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As we all enter the 2023 spring season our lives are probably full. Perhaps 

flower beds to clean up, a spring/summer getaway to plan, taking a class 

and learning something new, and hopefully working on the quilt we plan to 

enter in this year’s quilt show, “Texas in Bloom”. I would like to extend an 

invitation to each member of our guild, both new members, master quilters 

and all members with skills in-between, to participate this year by entering a quilt or 

quilts. I often hear from members that they are not sure about entering one of their quilts 

in our show. I say, “yes do it!” We all have different skill levels, but we all share an 

interest in quilting and a love of fabric. Think about sharing your quilt with others this 

year. A good number of guests at last year’s show did not quilt. They came to enjoy our 

gallery of quilts and were appreciative of each one. As Mary Margaret Pettway, a master 

quilter from Gees Bend, Alabama says, “There is no wrong way” to quilt.  

 

Spring is a busy time for our guild. There will be many opportunities for members to 

help. The Nominating Committee is forming now to speak with guild members who wish 

to volunteer for service in the upcoming 2023/24 year. We also need everyone to help sell 

raffle tickets to the summer quilt show. If you have not yet received your ticket, see Ways 

and Means chairs, Charlotte Ricke & Leslie Bauer. In the near future we can also direct 

our friends and family to the website to purchase tickets. We will once again be 

displaying our raffle quilt and a few other quilts at the Ennis Visitors Center beginning at 

the end of March thru April. In closing, don’t forget the President’s Challenge is due at 

our May General Meeting. There will be prizes! 
 

Victoria Spears, President  

 

Newsletter— 

March 2023 

Find us on Facebook  

Website: www.elliscountyquilters.com  

General Meetings held at the Waxahachie Bible Church  

621 N Grand Ave, Waxahachie, TX 75165  

MAILING ADDRESS : PO B OX 301, M IDLOTHIAN , TX 76065  

 Our General Meeting will be held on Monday, March 27th from 6:30 to 8:45 pm  

Sign in and social time is from 6:00 to 6:30pm  

It will be in person at Waxahachie  Bible Church . 

We are encouraging members to wear masks if they are vulnerable or concerned 

about Covid.  This is a personal choice based on your individual needs and concerns.  

Creative Quilters Guild of Ellis County  

Refreshments will be provided by members who have their last name 

beginning with I,J,K,L,M,N,&O  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/EllisCountyTXQuilters
http://www.elliscountyquilters.com/
http://waxahachiebible.org/
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SMALL GROUPS WITHIN THE GUILD 
  SEWING SISTERS OF WBC   

The Sewing Sisters of WBC meet on Tuesdays 

from 9am to noon at the Waxahachie Bible 

Church.  

Work on Community Service projects or your own 

project. Great fellowship and always someone to 

help with sewing.  
 

WHAT IF? ART GROUP   

Our  group meets in  January,  March, May, 

August and October  on the 2nd Thursday from 

1:00  to 3 :00 pm .  We meet at different quilt 

shops and member's houses.   

Please join us! We are very informal!  We 

bring projects w e are  working on, talk about what new tools, 

techniques, and quilts we want to try, and just have fun.   Email 

us and we will tell you more!  

 Cindy Garris at cgarris54@gmail.com or Janice Kendrick at 
jsimp92892@att.net  

Dawn Chapman  3/1 

Elizabeth Powers 3/4 

Emilia Jagush  3/5 

Terry Kause  3/5 

Linda Williams  3/6 

Jackie Goodwin  3/9 

Gail Bumpus  3/11 

Pat Coleson  3/16 

Vickie Rook  3/23 

Mary Strauch  3/27 

Ken Kause   3/29 

Membership 

Let’s Help Support our Guild ! 
 

As we seek to increase our membership please consider asking a friend, relative, or neighbor to join us at our 

monthly meeting. Once they come to the meeting and see how much fun we have, they may want to join. 

Since we are trying to “grow” our membership this seems like an easy way to achieve this goal.   Another way 

is to wear your new 20th anniversary T-shirts whenever you go to the grocery store, post office, and really 

anywhere you might see new people. The T-shirt should draw attention and get people asking questions about 

the guild. Anyone you bring to the meeting will entitle you with an extra door prize ticket. 
 

Pre-ordered T-shirts will be available to pick up at the March 27th meeting. Please bring exact cash or a check 

if at all possible as this will help expedite the distribution / payment process. Credit Cards will also be 

accepted and you will be charged an additional $1.00 to cover the processing fee.  We will also have extras in 

medium, large, and extra large available for those who may not have pre-ordered their shirt but want one. If 

you cannot pick up your shirt at this meeting, please have a friend pick up and pay for your shirt. All t-shirts 

need to picked up at this meeting so that we can recoup all monies spent by the guild to pre-order these for 

you.  
 

Remember, wear your T-shirts and name tags at our guild meetings.  
 

This month we will be giving out an extra door prize ticket for: 

¶ Bringing a friend, relative, or neighbor to our meeting  

¶ Wearing your T-shirt - either the new 20th anniversary or one of our older T-Shirt versions 

Debbie Ray will be taking care of T-shirt payments, lanyards, pins, and magnets, as well as Door Prize 

Tickets. Remember for the month of March, you will receive 1 extra Door Prize Ticket  for wearing your T-

Shirt, 1 for coming, 1 for bringing a friend, relative, or neighbor, and 1 for wearing your name tag.  If you 

embroider your name on your shirt that is considered a Name Tag.  
 

I will be taking care of Membership sign-in, visitors, new enrollments, etc.  
 

Stay well everyone and see you on the 27th. 

Thank you, Mary Gajdica and Debbie Ray - Membership 

mailto:cgarris54@gmail.com
mailto:jsimp92892@att.net
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Make a copy of the Show and Tell form for each quilt or item that you are bringing to show and tell.  

Program Question of the Month (March!) drop this in the basket on the stage for a chance to win a 

special door prize!  

Tana Mueller will be our October speaker.   We have a choice between RAW EDGE APPLIQUE: learning 

how to build a  bluebonnet .  

OR:  CRAYON:    learning to apply crayon, colored pencils, and pens to fabric.   

Pick One! 

Raw Edge Applique__________                    Crayon ___________________ 

She is a vendor at the quilt show so you will be able to talk to her first hand at her booth!   Check out her 

website:   designsbytana.com 
 

Name__________________________________     Thanks, Cindy and Karen 

 

SUNSET RETREAT 2023 

Members began signing up for the Sunset Retreat 2023 last month! There are still 

some spots available. The dates of the retreat are the 8th to 11th of June. The price is 

$270.00; in the event you canõt come for all 3 nights, the cost is $90.00 per night. At 

our March guild meeting, you can find me at a table in the entry hallway, as our 

regular sign in room is being renovated. I will need to get a deposit of $50.00 from 

you when you sign up for the retreat; all monies must be paid on or before our May 

meeting. I will see you at our guild meetings, and I really hope to see you at Sunset! 

Maggie Cooper, Sunset Retreat Coordinator 

Show and Tell Information 

 vǳƛƭǘŜǊΩǎ bŀƳŜψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 

Name of Quilt or Item __________________________________________________ 

Pattern or Designer Name_______________________________________________ 

Special Comments: ____________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

Pictures of my item may be shared on social media?:  Yes _____ No _____ 

http://designsbytana.com/
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D9¢¢LbD ¢h Ybh²ΧΦ Cheryl Brynsvold 
IŜƭƭƻΗ  aȅ ƴŀƳŜ ƛǎ /ƘŜǊȅƭ .ǊȅƴǎǾƻƭŘ ŀƴŘ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ 
the guild for about 3 years. 
 
My grandmother and my mother were both very good 
seamstresses and when I was about 10, my journey with fabric 
and sewing began.  I made a lot of my clothes and my grandma 
even taught me to make drapes.  I loved to sew and I even 
entered a skirt, vest, and blazer outfit I made into a national 
sewing contest when I was 15. I ended up winning 14th place (out 
of 30,00 entries) and a $50 savings bond! 
 

L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ start using my sewing skills to make quilts until after I was married and had my first son.  I 
was going a little stir crazy being a stay-at-ƘƻƳŜ ƳƻƳΣ ǎƻ L ǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ ŀ ōŜƎƛƴƴŜǊΩǎ ǉǳƛƭǘƛƴƎ 
class.  I made a wall hanging with four different blocks and the piecing and quilting were all done 

ōȅ ƘŀƴŘΦ  L ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ōǳǘ ƭƛŦŜ ƳŀǊŎƘŜŘ ƻƴΧǿŜ 
moved across the country, had twin boys and there was no time 
for quilting. 
 
After all the boys were in school, I joined a quilting group at my 
church.  I learned so much from this group of lovely ladies and 
made life-long friends in the process!  Though some of our 
members left and other joined, the group is still together today.  
Some members of the group 
were guild members and they 

encouraged me, and encouraged me, and encouraged me to join 
the guild.  After I retired from teaching, I finally decided that it 
was time to check out this guild that everyone was talking about!  
!ƴŘ LΩƳ ƎƭŀŘ L ŘƛŘΗ  L ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 
speakers we have and getting together with my new (and old) 
quilty friends!  I also enjoy Show and Tell, it is an inspiration to 
me and it makes me want to try new things. 
 
L ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƎǊŀƴŘŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƻƴŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ 
forward to sharing my love of quilting with them and teaching 
them how to quilt (I have to have someone to leave my stash 
to!).   
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PROGRAMS  

March 27:  Join us for a fun, interactive program presented by Ann 

Turner and the quilt show committee. Bring Member Show and Tell. 

 òCQGEC Newsó will be hitting sewing rooms, quilt shops, and guild 
meetings to conduct their òQuilters on the Streetó interviews to learn 
what quilters know about the facts and procedures concerning our 
annual quilt show.   AND there is another 20th Annivers ary mini gift for 
everyone.  If you got the 20/20 reading glasses last month --
congratulations!  

April 24:   Robyn Gotch of Gotch Enterprises will present:   ò21st Century 
Quilting."    
 "Times have changed and so have the tools and techniques available to 
quil ters today.   This program focuses on utilizing the tools and 
technology that makes 21st Century Quilting so exciting."   This will be 
part PowerPoint  and part trunk show presentation.   She is a longarm 
quilter and a renaissance clothing creator . Check out her website:   
Gotch.co and her Facebook page: Quilting and Sewing with Robyn.   No 
Member show and tell this evening.  

The results of the February "Program Question of the Month " 

23 people responded, 14 people were interested in the Stained Glass 
Quilting Method workshop!   More details to follow!  

Thank you--  Cindy Garris, Chair and Karen Hudgins, Co-chair 

   COMMUNITY SERVICE 

Come visit us at the Community Service table after you sign in at the guild meeting!  We 

have lots of opportunities to serve our community by making CPS bags, wheelchair quilts, 

dog beds, and baby blankets.  We will have CPS bag kits, a wheelchair quilt pattern, dog 

beds to sew up and fill, and baby quilt patterns (we have two different patterns now) and 

kits.  Thanks to the Tuesday Sewing Sisters for cutting, sewing, and filling 47 dog beds!! 

Joyce Fogarty & Cheryl Brynsvold -  Community Service Chairs  
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Quilt Show News 

It is March and time to review our quilt show timeline.  We hope our guild 

members know that our show is scheduled July 14 & 15, 2023, from 

9:00am to 4:00pm at SOKOL Hall in Ennis.  The timeline is as follows: 

Quilt Show entry forms due: Thursday, June 1, 2023  

Wednesday, July 12, 2023  

-9:00 am, Set up vendor tables, poles and drapes 

-1:00pm to 6:30pm, Quilt drop off (No quilt entering the building after 

6:30pm will be accepted.) 

Thursday, July 13 2023 

-9:00am to 5:00pm, Vendor set up 

-9:00am, Hang quilts 

-11:00 am, Judging begins 

Friday, July 14, 2023 

 -9:00am to 4:00pm, Show opens to the public 

 -9:00am to 4:00pm, Quilt Appraisal scheduled 

Saturday, July 15, 2023 

 -9:00am to 4:00pm, Show open to the public 

 -3:00pm, Draw the winner of the Raffle Quilt 

-4:00pm, Show closes, vendors pack up, quilts taken down, and poles 

and drapes packed up 

-5:30pm to 6:30pm, Quilt pick up 

Please mark your calendars with these dates and consider where you 

would like to volunteer to make this a great show! It takes a quilting village! 

-Quilt Show Chairs, Ann Turner and Dennis Cronkhite 
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Ways & Means  
For the 2023 Raffle Quilt we are asking each member to sell a total of 24 raffle 
tickets. This can be sold either as singles or packets of 6 for $5.00. We have only had 
about 1/2 of our members pick up their raffle tickets to sell. These tickets help fund 
our guild. Please be sure to stop by the Ways and Means table and pick up your 
packet of tickets to sell.  
 
March 25- Master Gardener's Expo in Waxahachie. Volunteer slots all filled.  
March 27- Gun Barrel City Guild at our meeting showing their quilt.  
March 26-May 1- Our quilt will be at the Ennis Welcome Center for the Bluebonnet 
Festival.  
May 1- Showing our quilt at the Grand Prairie Quilt Guild.- Need volunteers!  
May 10- Showing our quilt at Gun Barrel City.- Need volunteers! 
 
Our 2024 raffle quilt top is finished! We are still looking for 
someone to quilt it. 
 

Leslie Bauer & Charlotte Ricke  -  
Ways & Means Co-Chairs 
 

PREPARE TO VOLUNTEER 
At our next General Meeting, 27 March 2023, be prepared to join other members who 

volunteer during our guild meetings. Think about what you might like to do to help your  

guild. Iõm sure youõve noticed the ladies and gentleman that greet you at the door when 

you walk in the building ~ you could do that!  Surely, youõve seen the ladies serving in the 

kitchen when you get a snack ~ you could do that!  Or, youõve seen the members that 

parade all the lovely quilts across the stage during Show and Tell ~ you could do that!  

Thereõs another group of ladies that come early and set up extra tables; you havenõt seen 

them, but ~ you could do that!  Again, volunteer sign up forms will be passed around 

during our March  meeting; be prepared to write your name down. Volunteering is a great 

way to meet new people and get more involved in your guild. You could do that!  

You are appreciated, Maggie Cooper ~ CQGEC Volunteer Coordinator 
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 CQGEC General Meeting Minutes     February 27, 2023  
Call to Order and Welcome:  At 6:32 PM, President Victoria Spears called the meeting to order.  
Introduction:  Victoria welcomed members, new members, and guests. The Cedar Hill Quilt Guild and 
the Dallas Quilt Guild were here selling raffle tickets. The DQG is having their Quilt Show from 10 -12 
March; grab a friend or two and attend t his annual event.  
We were reminded to pick up our 20 th Anniversary tee shirts, if we have not already done so. 
Victoria announced that the program tonight is, òThe Care & Maintenance of Your Sewing Machine.ó 
She thanked us for picking up our 2023, òTexas in Bloomó raffle tickets when we signed in. Selling 
tickets is our annual guild fund raising event; it helps us fund activities and charitable gifts to the 
community. Victoria challenged each member to sell just one more packet of tickets; this would 
contribute $500.00 more in sales. Very soon, we will be able to sell tickets on our website. 
Maggie Cooper will be handing out volunteer signup sheets, tonight.  
Birthday Recognition:  Victoria wished a òHappy Birthday!ó to everyone celebrating a February 
birthda y. 
Approval of General Meeting Minutes of 23 January 2023:   There was a correction to the January 
minutes; it was Vanya Worley and Pat Bradford, not Pat Tidwell that showed quilts, from the 
beginning of our guild, at our 20 th Anniversary Celebration. Ann T urner made a motion that we 
approve the minutes as presented in the January 2023 Newsletter, with this correction; Patty Ozga 
seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
Sunshine & Shadows:   

¶ Sandy Pearsonõs mother passed away recently; a service commemorating her life will be held this 
summer. 

¶ Recently, Leeona Yardley retired from UTSW Medical Center and is vacationing in Paris, France. 

¶ Debbie Woodring has been in Tennessee helping her sister prepare for her move to Waxahachie. 

¶ Sandy Ellis continues to recuperate from shingles; she is beginning to get out and about. 
Old Business:  

¶ The anniversary T shirts are ready for pick up. If you did not special order one, there are extras for 
sale. See Mary Gajdica, our Membership Chair to purchase one; they will also be available online. 

¶ Our new website, created by Wide World Deb, is in the final stages! Several guild members have 
indicated an interest in helping with the job of webmaster and assistants that will help maintain the 
site. Victoria said that she is thankful when members come forward to fill the needs that arise as 
we continue to change, grow, and move forward into our future!  

New Business:  

¶ Victoria announced that it is time for the annual Presidentõs Challenge. She brought some fabric 
scraps tonight to share and hoped that members had brought some scraps to share, as well. For 
many that have not participated in this challenge before, here are the guidelines: 

1. The maximum size is 24 X 24 inches. 
2. It can be pieced, appliquéd, painted, embroidered, or a combination of all of these 

techniques. 
3. In your project use at least one fabric scrap that you picked up tonight or  you received from 

a friend. 
4. Do not buy any fabric to create this project! Use what you have. 
5. Be daring, creative, and most of all, have fun! 

¶ Bring your mini quilt to our May meeting; there will be a form to fill out with your information on 
it. Everyone present will vote for their top 3 favorites; winners will receive prizes.  
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CQGEC General Meeting Minutes ~ February 27ς Continued 

Special Presentation:  
Last month, we celebrated the 20th Anniversary of our guild. We not only looked back to our roots, but, 
also, peeked into the future. Victoria stated, òWe have someone here tonight that represents the future of 
sewing, quilting, and guild activity. She has been coming here since before she was born.ó Azalee 
Wainscott and her mom, Krystle were invited to the stage, so Azalee could receive a special recognition. 
On behalf of the guild, Victoria made Azalee our Junior Quilt Ambassador. She presented her with a 
certificate, tee shirt and pin, and told her she hoped she would encourage more young children to learn 
how to sew and discover the joy of quilting.  
Quilt of Valor:  

¶ Patty Ozga reminded us, that before Covid, we had talked about QOV. The guild has decided to do a 
QOV, òNot a Mystery Quilt.ó The pattern designates that it can only be used to make a QOV; the 
quilt can be made with any color of fabric. If you choose to make this quilt, Patty has backing in red, 
white, & blue and she has batting. The quilt must be 60 X 80ish inches. The quilt has to go to a 
veteran that has been honorably discharged. This project will go on for 7 months; all months are 
posted on our website. 

¶ There are 563 veterans, in Texas, waiting to be awarded a quilt. A veteran was walking past her 
house one evening; she gave him a Commemorative pin, and the next night awarded him a quilt. 
Patty has more Commemorative pins to give out to veterans. 

Show and Tell:   
Those with items to show were: Janice Kendrick, òTaking the Cows to Pasture.ó The center panel was 
fabric that Ci ndy Garris brought back from Africa and the border was from a dress she got in Africa. 
Janice showed, òI Donõt Want to Work Anymore,ó a quilt made to feature the toile fabric in the center; it 
was free motion quilted on her new Juki quilting machine. ~ Cha rlie Ray, òBarn Wood Art,ó Debbie said 
that Charlie caught the quilting bug! In place of fabric, he uses barn wood and either, painted or stained 
wood to create beautiful art; each piece is individually cut. ~ òFlying High,ó assembled by Debbie Ray 
and custom quilted by Charlotte Cronkhite, the quilt kit was donated to the guild by Ann Hill who 
pieced the kite blocks. The quilt will, either, be sold at our Quilt Show or donated to a needy family. ~ 
Janice Friis made a batik scrap quilt; she is working on using her stash. She made a quilt and totes to raise 
funds in support of Clombe Spaniel Club activities. ~ Kathy Tiller, made a baby quilt and a coordinating 
diaper bag. ~ Charlotte Cronkhite made a panel quilt and quilted it. ~ Sasha Soto, made a quilt. 
Committee Reports:  
Membership:   Mary Gajdica, Chair  

¶ There were 45 members in attendance. 

¶ 1 new member joined ~ Dawn Chapman. 

¶ There were 198 club hours and 212 Community Service hours reported. 

¶ There were 9 visitors in attendance. 
Quilt Show:   Ann Turner, Chai r and Dennis Cronkhite, Co -Chair 
 The committee is working hard on getting what they need for the Quilt Show; they have 13 
vendors, plus 9 more vendors that are still in the works. Dale Rozas has a Co-chair/helper; a member is 
needed to learn Kathy Tillerõs job and take over for her. Wanda Seibert and Leslie Oldfather will be in 
charge of the Silent Auction.   
Ways and Means:  Charlotte Ricke, Chair and Leslie Bauer, Co-Chair  

¶ The 2024 quilt will be ready for quilting in March; let Charlotte know if you can  quilt it, or if you 
know someone who can. 

¶ In March, the quilt will be at Master Gardenerõs in Waxahachie. Help is needed with ticket sales. 
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CQGEC General Meeting Minutes ~ February 27ς Continued 

Community Service:   Joyce Fogarty, chair and Cheryl Brynsvold, Co-Chair 
 Joyce showed 3 wheelchair quilts that were made with scraps; they will go to veterans. She said 
she has baby quilt patterns and kits. 
Hospitality and Door Prizes:   Dale Rozas 

Dale thanked members whose last names started with, òD, E, F, G, & Hó for bringing snacks 
tonight; the soup was great! 

The winners of the door prizes were: Maggie Cooper, Mary Raburn, Patty Ozga, Charlotte Ricke, 
and others. 
Shop News:   

¶ Seldom Seen ~ Diana Buckley said that she has longarm quilt machines to rent, so you can do 
your own quilting; the first day is $30.00, subsequent days are $90.00.  

¶ Swan Haven Fabrics & Plants ~ Charlotte Cronkhite has fliers about the Dallas Quilt Show in her 
shop. ~ From 1 to 14 March, all wide back fabrics are on sale (33 bolts); new batiks are coming; 
next month 32 bolts of Tula Pinkõs new line will be here. ~ Kathy Bright of Swan Haven said the 
shop is open Wednesday through Sunday from 10 to 6. Also, their large sewing room is 
available for $5.00 per day; call to reserve a time and get information. There will be a pop-up 
workshop on 25 March; it is on a first come, first serve basis and there will be 2 or 3 projects with 
kits provided. There will be a Quilt Retreat from 18 to 21 May in Hillsboro ; the cost is $307.00 
with 8 spots left to fill.  

¶ G Gõs ~ Mary Gajdica has daily discounts of 10 to 70% off and a 15% military discount. 
Throughout the month of March, everything in the store is 50% off.  

¶ Candy Cane Ridge ~ Dawn Chapman said that she is opening her shop in Red Oak on 1 March. 
She is located across from the Red Oak High School. She will be open from 10 to 5 Tuesday 
through Sunday. Her website is: candycaneridge.com. 

Program:  Cindy Garris introduced David Norman from Sewing Solutions in Grand Prairie. David 
cleans, lubricates, and adjusts sewing machines ($125), sewing/embroidery machines ($150), and sergers 
($125), and does about 300 machines each year. He takes photos of the back, front, and inside each 
machine before he starts. He sews on every machine he services. When he is through servicing the 
machine, he shows the owner how to clean and lubricate it to keep it running great. He can get your 
machine serviced in about 2 weeks. David will go 50 miles for free to service machines. He answered our 
questions and gave us lots of great information. Janice Kendrick and Carolyn Forehand were the winners 
in the drawing for vouchers for any sewing machine repair or service.  
Adjournment:   Victoria Spears thanked everyone for joining us this evening; itõs been a fun evening. 
 Members, who brought refreshments tonight, were reminded to pick up any dishes in the kitchen.  
 Victoria reminded us to leave the parking lot safely; the WBC representative does not leave the 
premises until the last car leaves the lot. 
 The meeting was adjourned at 8:17 PM. 
 

Respectfully submitted,    Maggie Cooper     CQGEC Secretary 
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SUPPORT   YOUR  

LOCAL QUILT SHOPS !!  

 

 

QUILT SHOP at BEN 

FRANKLIN APOTHECARY  

www.benfranklinrx.com  
302 N Main St, Duncanville  
972-298-0351  

 Are you making / would like to 
make a quilt from the "Charm 
School" book by Vanessa 
Goertzen? Join the first Fridays 
Charm School Group at the 
shop! 
 Third Saturdays we have an 
ongoing Brazilian Embroidery 
class for those interested. Come 
once, come every month! 
 Come shop and have lunch in 
our deli!  

------------------------------------------------------------  

TEXAS COUNTRY QUILTING  

www.texascountryquilting.com 
972-351-1643 
Sharla Cleaver 
Quilting & Long arm services, 

Memory Quilts 

SWAN HAVEN FABRICS AND 

PLANTS  

www.swanhavenfabricsandplants.com 
1134 S Cedar Ridge Dr, Duncanville 
469-759-6477 
Charlotte Cronkhite 

 ²ŜΩǊŜ ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ άtƻǇǇƛƴǎ .ŀƎέ Ŏƭŀǎǎ 
again April 1st and 15th. This is a great bag 
for summer travel, retreats, etc. Come by 
the shop, look at a sample, and pick up 
information. 
 SwanHaven is sponsoring a retreat at Red 
Boot Retreat May 18 through May 21. 
The four day and three nights include all 
meals beginning with Thursday evening. 
Cost is $305 per person. This promised to 
be a fun getaway with games, sewing tips, 
and girl talk. We still have openings and 
would love to have some of our guild 
sisters join us. For more details or 
questions, call SwanHaven so we can get 
you on the list. 
 Our spring sale begins March 29th and 
continues through Easter, April 9th. When 
you check out, you can pick an Easter egg 
from the basket, which will reveal a 
discount for your entire purchase. Hop on 
in and check it out. 

GGôS QUILT SHOP  

Mary Gajdica  
3220 Caleb Court E., Midlothian  
Hours: 10-5. Closed Mondays, 
Wednesdays, holidays  
Phone: 214-546-1212  
email: mgajdica@yahoo.com  
A full service quilt shop including 
long-arm services.  
Please call before coming, 
sometimes life gets in the way.  

 10% off- over 70  
 15% off- Military- you or your 

spouse, active or retired ς  
 25% off - LǘΩǎ ȅƻǳǊ 

bƛǊǘƘŘŀȅΧŎƻƳŜ ōȅ & celebrate  
It’s Vacation time — GG’s will be 

closed from Sunday, April 9th 

through Friday, April 21st for a 

much needed vacation.  
------------------------------------------------------------  

SELDOM SEEN QUILTING  

www.seldomseenquilting.com  
511 Brown St., Waxahachie  
972-921-6715  
Diana Buckley 
Long- arm rental and quilting 

services 

 

Sunshine & Shadows 
  
 

Á {ŀƴŘȅ tŜŀǊǎƻƴΩǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀǿŀȅ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅΤ ŀ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŎƻƳƳŜƳƻǊŀǘƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ƭƛŦŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
held this summer. 
Á Recently, Leeona Yardley retired from UTSW Medical Center and is vacationing in Paris, France. 
Á Debbie Woodring has been in Tennessee helping her sister prepare for her move to 

Waxahachie. 
Á Sandy Ellis continues to recuperate from shingles; she is beginning to get out and about. 
All those who are suffering from illnesses, covid or sickness, we are praying for you.  
Please keep all of the families above in your continued prayers.   

If you know of anyone who should be added, please contact  Maggie Cooper, Secretary 

Services provided by members can be 

listed for free in our newsletter with 

paid membership. Contact Sasha. 

http://www.benfranklinrx.com/
http://www.texascountryquilting.com/
mailto:https://www.swanhavenfabricsandplants.com/
http://www.seldomseenquilting.com/
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Board Members for August 2022 to July 2023  

Your Board Members  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Name Phone Email 

President: Victoria Spears 214-695-2887 vspears5262@yahoo.com 

Programs: Cindy Garris 972-935-5799 cgarris54@gmail.com 

  Karen Hudgin 972-655-8207 kmhudgin@yahoo.com 

Treasurer: Sandy Pearson 817-269-1086 smp1950@msn.com 

Secretary: Maggie Cooper 972-841-6297 stitchyfingers7@gmail.com 

Ways & Means: Charlotte Ricke 757-871-8244 cewricke@gmail.com 

  Leslie Bauer 214-499-1005 drillinghand@gmail.com 

Quilt Show: Ann Turner 325-647-8810 turnersann@msn.com 

  Dennis Cronkhite 214-546-4432 Dennis.Cronkhite@SwanHavenFabricsandPlants.com 

Community Service: Joyce Fogarty 972-877-8749 jwf2910@gmail.com 

  Cheryl Brynsvold 214-683-9223 clbrynsvold@outlook.com 

Newsletter: Sasha Soto 469-383-4544 missyme503@gmail.com 

Membership: Mary Gajdica 214-546-1212 mgajdica@yahoo.com 

Publicity: Diana Buckley 972-921-6715 diana1985@sbcglobal.net 

Social Media: Krystle Wainscott 469-766-3518 wistick03@yahoo.com 

Hospitality: Dale Rozas 972-935-3513 thatsewandsogirl@gmail.com 

Door Prizes: Dale Rozas 972-935-3513 thatsewandsogirl@gmail.com 

Volunteer Coordinator: Maggie Cooper 972-841-6297 stitchyfingers7@gmail.com 

 

  

Refreshments 
Hello quilting friends, we will be accepting your goodies for our February meeting. Members whose last 

name start with I,J,K,L,M,N,&O are the March providers. Please be sure to bag or wrap items individually 

so too many hands are not touching it.   Suggested items are cookies, breakfast bars, small sandwiches, 

etc.  Both sweet and savory items are appreciated. We have several people that are headed here straight 

from work. Please drop off refreshments at 5:50.   Thanks for helping your guild. 

Dale Rozas & the kitchen crew. 

vǳŀǊǘŜǊƭȅ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ Report for November 1, 2022 to January 31, 2023. 
The beginning balance for November 1, 2022 was $11,910.22. 

Total income for the quarter was $1,882.40. 

Total expenses for the quarter were $6,573.72. 

The ending balance for January 31, 2023 was $7,218.90. 


